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 NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO REMOVE TREES 
 IN THE STREET RIGHT-OF-WAY OR PROPERTY OWNED BY THE CITY 
 
 
The City of Cannon Beach has made an application for the removal of one hawthorn (Crataegus spp.) 
tree on property owned by the City. The affected tree is located north of 594-596 N Elm, Map 51020CB, 
Tax Lot 00501. 
 
The request for tree removal is made based on Municipal Code Section 17.70.020 A, “Removal of a tree 
which poses a safety hazard.” Municipal Code Section 17.70.030 I, Additional Requirements, states for 
tree removal requests of trees located in a street right-of-way, or on property owned by the city, property 
owners within one hundred feet of the tree(s) requested for removal shall be notified of the proposed 
action. The notification shall also be posted on the city’s website, and on the bulletin board at City Hall, 
and at the Post Office. In making its decision on such a tree removal request, the city shall consider 
comments received within 10 days of the date of the mailing of the property owner notification. To be 
considered, comments must address the tree removal criteria of Section 17.70.020. 
 
Correspondence regarding this matter should be mailed to: City of Cannon Beach, Attention: Jennifer 
Barrett, PO Box 368, Cannon Beach, OR 97110. Further information regarding this application is 
available at City Hall, 163 E. Gower Street, Cannon Beach, or by calling, 503-436-8052. 
 
DATE NOTICE MAILED:  6/23/22 
 
cc:  Mayor Sam Steidel 
 Councilor Mike Benefield 
 Councilor Nancy McCarthy 
 Councilor Brandon Ogilvie 

Councilor Robin Risley 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


